
Minutes of tube Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall on Thursday 11 July 
2013 at 7.30pm 
 
Apologies 
  Mrs Godfrey and Cllrs Laughton and Taylor 
 
Present 
  Chairman Mr Bust, Mr Paris Mrs Herbert, Mr Herbert, Mrs Simmonds, Mr 
Bevans, clerk Mr P Rickett 
 
Minutes of the previous meeting were signed as a true record 
 
Matters arising from the previous meeting 
  Golf balls on School Lane – concern had been shown about stray golf balls 
from Norwood Golf Course, hitting cars and walkers on School Lane – clerk asked to contact 
the Golf Course and ask them to give a gentle reminder of the dangers to their members 
 
Village Hall 
  Nothing to report 
  Clock needs putting up 
 
Roads 
  Problems are being had on the corner of School Lane near the school, with 
inconsiderate parking, cars turning into School Lane often have to back onto the main road to 
allow cars out – mainly at start and end of school – may need to take formal action 
  Residents need to be reminded that overhanging trees and bushes that cause an 
obstruction on the pavement need to be trimmed back – agreed to put a reminder in the 
Village News 
 
Public Consultation on the Draft Affordable Housing Supplementary Planning 
Document (SPD) 2013 
  Mr Paris explained to the PC that this mainly concerns large housing 
developments and the need to include affordable housing 
 
Fully inclusive Neighbourhood Planning support for Local Councils 
  Mr Paris outlined the back up available to the PC if they wish to take on more 
responsibility for planning applications 
 
Electoral Review of Newark and Sherwood  
  Cllr Laughton had outlined the idea to Mr Bust about Halam and other villages 
being included with areas of Southwell – Cllr Jackson explained that Southwell wished to 
keep their 3 wards and to do this Halam, Edingley, Hockerton and Halloughton would be 
included with the more rural edges of Southwell.  After much discussion it was agreed that 
Halam wished to stay in the Farnsfield ward – Mr Bust to speak to Cllr Laughton and if 
necessary we will write to the Boundary Commission 
 
Renaming of Radley Road 
  Several members of the public have stated that they would like to see a new 
sign with “also known as Church Lane” – clerk to contact N&SDC to see if this is possible 
 



Open Meeting 
  Several items were raised 
 The post box needs painting – clerk to contact Post Office 
 Mr Denyer offered to sweep round the bench and phone box 
 A scam on mobiles is operating – someone from the “Police” phones and asks for 
your e-mail address 
 Neighbourhood Watch – doesn’t seem to be operating, Mr Paris to contact them and 
report back 
 Agreed to invite the Police to a meeting - possibly October 
 
Correspondence 
  Items for circulation to Cllrs – none 
  Nottinghamshire and Nottingham Waste Core Strategy – post hearing 
consultation on Main Modification – passed to Mr Paris 
 
Planning 
  None 
 
Finance 
  Agreed to pay 
    Village Hall tables    192.60 
   Electrical repair to heaters and boiler  240.00  
 
Items for the next agenda 
  Nottinghamshire and Nottingham Waste Core Strategy – post hearing 
consultation on Main Modification 
  Neighbourhood Watch 
	 	 Electoral Review of Newark and Sherwood 
   
Date of next meeting 
  Thursday 8th August 2013 at 8pm 


